JAPANESE LEGATION OTTAWA August 1, 1933. Dear Sir, I have received your kind letter of July 27th with many thanks. The information contained in your letter, especially with regard to the comprehensive plan on which your Department of Chinese Studies was set up, and the expression of your sympathy with the exchange of professors in certain lines of study, will help greatly in our examination of the possibilities of promoting a closer contact between the universities of Canada and Japan. While I am not certain if any immediate progress will follow or not, I earnestly hope for an opportunity of communicating with you further on the matter. Thanking you again for your prompt and cordial reply, I am, Yours faithfully, A Kawamura Charge d'Affaires of Japan.

Sir Arthur W. Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B.,

Principal.

McGill University,

Montreal, P. Q.